
 

MEMORIAL DAY CRUISE  VENUE 
CHANGES:  IT'S GANGES AGAIN! 

  
Joe Coons , who is serving as chair for the Memorial Day Cruise, reports that the 
venue has changed from Deer Harbor Marina (as listed in the Roster/Yearbook) to 
The Ganges Marina .  According to Joe, Deer Harbor has been filled up since early 
December for the May 28-31 weekend, requiring the alteration in the plans.  "On 
the other hand", says Joe, "We've been 
going to Ganges on this weekend for 
the last several years, and we've 
always had a great time!"  Plans for 
the weekend include a visit to the 
much-enlarged Ganges public farm 
market on Saturday morning, 
shopping and dining in this, the Gulf 
Island's largest town, dock parties 
Saturday and Sunday evening (and an 
informal gathering Friday for those 
arriving early) and a side trip on 
Sunday or Monday via boat to an 
island for a picnic, weather 
permitting.  
 

To join the cruise, do two things:   
First, call the Ganges Marina and 
make a slip reservation at  
(250) 537-5242. Second, contact Joe at 
bycjoe@comcast.net or at  
(360) 739-1528.  Joe will also be 
getting signups at the Fridays at Five 
before the event.  
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PAST COMMODORE'S CRUISE 
  

If you are planning on going to the Past Commodore's Cruise 
to Blakely Island, you can go to the BYC website and fill out 
a sign-up for the Past Commodore's Cruise.   It is located on 
the home page under "upcoming events" -- click on the white 

"registration form".  Once there, you will also see a link to the cruise roster itself 
and can see who is already signed up for the cruise. 

Thanks, Jamie Foti 
BYC Cruise Chairman  
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Junior Programs 
 

Can it be that winter is finally 
leaving us??  It seems like no time 
at all has gone by since this 
summer when were going full bore, 
and now we are gearing up again.  
Our budget for the 2004 junior 
program was approved at the 
February board meeting, so we are 
on our way!  The Executive Officers 
and the Board of Trustees allotted 
over $4000 to the junior program, 
and yes that’s a lot!  Thanks to 
their backing and generous 
donations from local business, we 
will be on the water very soon, with 
refurbished boats, and a BRAND 
NEW chase boat!  To all of you who 
have contributed to the Adopt-a-
Byte program or in any other way, 
THANKS!!!  If you haven’t and you 
would like to, please contact me.  It 
costs a lot of money to run a 
program like ours, and every little 
bit counts.  I always feel like I use 
to many!!!! Exclamation marks!!!! 
When I write these articles, but 
there is so much to be excited about 
that I’m doing it anyways.  Our 
junior program will be restructured 
to allow more young people to be 
involved.  This will include sailing 
camps among other things that will 
let people who will only be here a 
short time join and still benefit.  
This spring and summer will be 
fantastic, and I look forward to all 
the events and activities.  Keep 
your eyes peeled for more info on 
junior programs and don’t forget to 
check the website, as Geoff has 
been put in charge of the junior 
section of it, and has already 
created a new junior section.  
Thanks again to all those who have 
pitched in and thanks in advance to 
all who will be helping me get 
things off the ground.  I apologize 
for the partial reprint, but Geoff 
and I have been busy getting things 
up and running.  Until next 
time.................... 

Jason Watson 
Junior Programs Director  

April  
Thu Apr 1 Michele Hurst/Eleanor 
  Reimer  
Fri Apr 2 Joe and Judy Coons 
  (Fri@5) 
Sat Apr 3 Gus Farrar 
Wed Apr 7 Char Malseed/Sherry 
  Corcoran, Linda Erickson, 
  Susan Henderson  
Thu Apr 8 Tim and Jean Shea 
Fri Apr 9 Don and Pat Dangelmaier  
Sat Apr 10 Mick Corcoran 
Wed Apr 14   
Thu Apr 15 Alex Marr/Bob Snowball  
  (Board Meeting) 
Fri Apr 16 Steve Moore/Tim  
  Mumford (Fri@5) 
Sat Apr 17 Tom Selman 
Wed Apr 21   
Thu Apr 22 Rod and Susan Dean 
Fri Apr 23 John and Pat Asmundson  
Sat Apr 24 Adam Lindsay/Shireen 
  Gorton 
Wed Apr 28   
Thu Apr 29 Karen Heggem/John 
  Seestrom 
Fri Apr 30 Hired 

May 
Sat  May 1  Hired (Opening Day) 
Wed  May 5  
Thu  May 6  John and Teresa  
  VanHaalen  
Fri  May 7  Rich and Carol Veach 
  (Fri@5) 
Sat  May 8  Joe Bartlett 
Wed  May 12  
Thu  May 13  Mike and Sarah Tario  
Fri  May 14  Terry Tavelli/Terry  
  Montonye 
Sat  May 15  Ron Erickson  
Wed  May 19  
Thu  May 20  Bob Knudson/Bill  
  Heward  
  (Board Meeting) 
Fri  May 21  Jason Watson/Cory  
  DePoppe) (Fri@5) 
Sat  May 22  Dick Grimshaw 
Wed  May 26  
Thu  May 27  Paul Beich 
Fri  May 28  Chuck and Roberta  
  McCord 
Sat  May 29  Quinn Selsor (Movie 
  Night)  

Bartending Schedule April—May 2004 

Commodores Corner 
 Spring has sprung on a positive note.  This is the time of year where we 
all look forward to longer days and the start of yachting season.  Check 
the web site for schedules of cruises and races as we plow ahead with full 
steam.  Thank you Dick Grimshaw  for the new look to our web site and 
updates as they come in. 
  

Our search for a new assistant treasurer has been successful.  Dolph 
Conrads has stepped to the plate and will begin the introduction/training 
into this new position with Joe.  Many thanks Dolph. 
  

Opening Day is just around the corner, May 1st.  Hopefully the 
"Adventures Down Under" theme will get all your creative juices flowing.  
The Opening Day committee has been hard at work to assure a successful 
and fun day. 
  

Don't forget the club scrub April 17th from 9 AM - 12 PM.  Past 
Commodores Cruise April 24-25 reservations with Blakley Marina a 
must.  Wednesdays in April will also bring the start of sailors out on the 
water again to provide community as well as personal entertainment.  
Pacific Rim Regatta is in need of sailors and ambassadors to Russia.   
Please contact Al Callery for information. 
  

Till next month, Smooth Sailing 
Marlene Bolster 



 

Editorial 
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Please Join Us 
 

Bellingham Yacht Club 

Opening Day  
 

May 1st, 2004 
 

Adventures From Down Under 

 
1100 Reception Bellingham Yacht Club – In the lounge  
 (Members only) 
 

1200 Bellingham Yacht Club Opening Day of Boating 
Season Ceremony and Blessing of the Fleet –  

 (Open to the Public)  
  

1300  Boats Away….(Open to all vessels)   
 Stage in the vicinity of the Bellingham Cruise Terminal.  The parade will 

pass the review boat stationed near Starr Rock Buoy.  Best decorated boat 
to this year’s theme will win the BYC “Best Decorated Boat Award”, 
presented at 6:00 p.m. at The Sapphire Cove at the BYC.  Join or watch 
the CYC Sailboat Race immediately after the parade. 

 

1730 -1900 Dinner available at The Sapphire Cove at the BYC 
 (FIRM reservations required)  
 Tickets available at the bar: $17.00 Adults, $10.00 Child 
 

1800 Raffle 
 Raffle tickets will be available throughout the day for BYC Gift Baskets and 

Junior Sailing Quilt.  Items will be on display at the BYC.  Drawing will be 
held at 6:00 p.m. at Sapphire Cove.  All proceeds  go to the Junior Sailing 
Program. 

 

1900-???? Live Music in The Sapphire Cove at the BYC for your 
dancing pleasure. 

Since October, 2001, the Club has 
held two “Club Scrubs” a year in the 
Spring and Fall.  These events, co-
ordinated by the Building &  House 
Committee, bring out as many 
Members as possible to clean up, 
paint up, fix up our Club, saving us 
thousands of dollars in  our annual 
maintenance budget. 
 
Please come to the BYC on Satur-
day, April 17, at 9:00AM.  When 
the session ends at Noon, there will 
be a free lunch and refreshments 
for all participants.  Questions? Call 
John Asmundson at 734-7591. 

SPRING  
CLUB SCRUB  

SATURDAY,  APRIL 17 

Past Commodore Jerry Main  and 
his wife Marian have sent the 
Club a contribution for the 
Lifering Fund in Memory of 
Luzenia (Mr. Peter) Redpath who 
passed away recently.  "Goodie", 
as she was known, was a 
longtime supporter of, contributor 
to, the Club and she will be 
fondly remembered.   Thanks to 
Jerry and Marian for thinking of 
us!  

A Special Thanks! 

Dolph and I bartended this past Friday night, and it 
reminded me again of the nature of this club, we’re 
all volunteers! Each of us doing our part to make this 
a better place and a fun place to congregate. I was 
told on Friday by Bob Kehoe of the history of 
membership. At one time there was a waiting list! 
Wow! I know growth is good for the club, but I hope it 
never gets that big, I like knowing many members 
personally...and if you’re like me it makes it easier to 
remember people’s names!   
 

Jamie Foti stopped by to guide us through the 
beginning of our evening duties—Thanks Jamie! 
While bartending my Dad and his wife Sue stopped 
by to watch Dolph and I in our efforts to be “Sam 
Malone”, and as they sat at the bar watching us and 
being introduced to many members they decided to 

become members again, my Dad mentioned that the 
place had a good friendly feel and was similar to 
earlier days when he was a member before.   
 

I think in large part our club is doing so well because 
people enjoy volunteering here! The club scrub is this 
month on April 17th, a great time to help out for a 
couple hours and enjoy a slice of pizza and a beer 
afterward!   
 

I look forward to volunteering in the Junior program, 
Opening Day, PITCH and whatever else I get a call 
for...Because I know it’s worth it.  I hope you can join 
in when called upon by a fellow member, and 
remember it’s because of each of us that we are the 
great club we are!  See you at the club! 

Kelli Conrads 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

 April 2004 

APRIL 2004 

2, 16  Fridays at Five . 5-7PM, bring appetizers 

15  Board Meeting. 6PM Open to all members. 
Call:Comm. Bolster 739-3377. 

17  Club Scrub. 9AM to noon, free lunch afterwards.  
Contact: John Asmundson, 734-7591 

23-25  Annual Past Commodore’s Cruise to Blakely 
Island.  Contact: John Gargett 734-3499 (See Pg.1) 

 SAILING EVENTS : Contact Al Callery, 676-0784 

7, 14, 21, 28 BYC Numb Bum 1, 2, 3, 4 1800 Hours 

3  Vendovi Island Long Distance Race 1000 Hours 

MAY 2004 

1  OPENING DAY! Adventures from Down Under! 
See Page 3. Tim Mumford, 733-4353 

7,21  Fridays at Five . 5-7PM, try to bring appetizers 

20  Board Meeting. 6PM Call:Comm. Bolster 739-3377. 

29-31  Annual Ganges Memorial Day Cruise.  Contact: 
Joe Coons 739-1528/bycjoe@attbi.com (See page 1)  

 SAILING EVENTS : Contact Al Callery, 676-0784 

5, 12, 19, 26 BYC Spring Series Races 1, 2, 3, 4 1800 Hours 

8 Around Lummi Island Race 1000 Hours 

22-23 Ski-Sea Junior Regatta 

29-30 RVYC Swiftsure Race 

JUNE 2004 

4,18  Fridays at Five . 5-7PM, try to bring appetizers 

17  Board Meeting. 6PM (Finance Committee 5:30). 
Open to all members. Call:Comm. Bolster 739-3377. 

 SAILING EVENTS : Contact Al Callery, 676-0784 

2, 9, 16, 30 BYC Spring & Summer Races 5,1,2,3 1800 Hours 

19  WOW/Etchells Spring Regatta 

26-27 Point Roberts Race 1000 Hours 
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BAR & LOUNGE HOURS:  STARTING THIS MONTH! 
Wednesday-Saturday: 5 to 9PM 

Mark Berry & Jeanine Balz , 31613 Pruett Road, 
Eugene OR 97405, 541-485-1457(H), 541-485-
0092(W), 541-554-4897(C), degeneralc@aol.com, Non-
Resident, Dark Eyes, Power, 44' Tolly. 
 
Blake & DeLisa Boatman,  2211 Huron Street, 
Bellingham WA 98229, 647-2822(H), 739-2623(C), 
319-6576(C), 671-8022(F), blake@nwhomes.net, 
Active, (no boat yet). 
 
Michael Crawford & Mary Burns,  245 Wildwood Ave 
SW #11, Issaquah WA 98027, 425-392-4352(H), 206-
999-7442(C),  mcrawford34@hotmail.com, Non-
Resident, M & M, Power, 28' Bayliner. 
 
Sam Darbous,  6742 Alonzo Ave NW, Seattle WA 
98117, 206-650-0463(H), 206-650-0463(C), 
darbeaux@hotmail.com, Non-Resident, Alluvium, 
Sail, 47' Jeanneau Sun Odyssey. 
 
Geoff Farmer,  4152 Meridian St #105 PMB 360, 
Bellingham WA 98226, 319-0353, 
geologic@fastmail.us Active, (no boat yet). 
 
Pete & Fidela Kremen,   3283 Northshore Road, 
Bellingham WA 98226, Honorary,  (no boat yet).    
 
Bob & Ellie McCreery, 1004 Padre Blvd G-1 #155, 
South Padre Island TX 78597, 703-217-9309(C),  
skookum@pocketmail.com, Non -Resident, Skookum, 
Power, 34' American Tug. 
 
Larry & Judy Nicholas,   23117 39th Ave SE, Bothell 
WA 98021, 4250-424-2132(W), 425-205-1293(C), 
ndorfin@verizon.net, Non-Resident, Ndorfin, Power, 
46' Roughwater. 
 
Dick & Nora Pylilo,  1261 Chuckanut Drive, 
Bellingham WA 98229, 738-6487(H), 201-5508(C), 
pylilo@comcast.net, Active, Aretta May, Power, 24' 
Bayliner Trophy. 
Hal & Nancy Rodgers,   5628 Melendy Drive, Langley 

WA 98260, 360-321-2877(H), 
hrodgers@achillesusa.com, Non-Resident, Wait for 
the Westwind, Sail, 55' Herreschoff. 
 
Gary Smith & Jenny Roberts, 4230 Hoff Road, 
Bellingham WA 98225, 650-0999(H), 319-6499(C), 
jennifer.roberts@lpl.com, Active, Guitar Man, Sail, 
40' Pearson. 
 
Dale Steeg & Mary Anne Hirsch, 7743 River Grove 
Circle, Sacramento CA 95831, 916-391-3508(H), 916-
834-0410(C), dale@steeg.us, Non -Resident, Domino, 
Power, 40' Willard. 
 
Jane Sylvester,  3413 Robertson Rd, Bellingham WA 
98226, 312-0564(H), 223-3715(W), sjisabel@cs.com, 
Active, (no boat yet). 
 
Roger & Carol Smith , 17693 Blue Heron Rd, Lake 
Oswego, OR, 97034, 503-636-5196 (H), 503-692-9000 
(W), 503-635-4428 (F), rsmith@ceccrushers.com , Non-
Resident, C-Nudge II, Power, 34' Silverton. 
 
Steve & Rhonda Becker , 5222 Rauch Drive, 
Bellingham WA 98226, 398-0859(W), 201-6068(C), 
orcamyst@comcast.net, Active, OrcaMyst, Power, 43' 
Carver 
 
Stephen Fallquist, 250 N. State St. #309, Bellingham 
WA 98225, 656-6445(H), 671-1796(W), 
sfallquist@yahoo.com , Intermediate, (no boat yet.) 
 
Wayne & Beth Ogren, P O Box 29513, Bellingham 
WA 98228-1513, 592-1356(H) 312-5200(W) 592-0226 
(F), ogrenbw@verizon.net, Active, AppleJack, Power, 
26' Tollycraft.  
 
Barrie & Margaret Mueller Austin , 25230 SE 
Mirrormont Drive, Issaquah WA 98027, 425-922-
0540 (H), 425-392-5760 (F), 
barrie.austin@comcast.net, Non -Resident, Xara, Sail, 
34' Cal 

Here are the recent new Members of our Club.  Each listing includes name, address, phone numbers [where (H)
=home, (W)-Work, (C)=Cellular, (F)=Fax], email address, membership category, and boat information  

We are Proud To Welcome  
Over Thirty New Members!  



 PAGE 6 THE  J I B  SHEET APRIL 2004  

MORE ON OUR 
LOCAL HISTORY 

 

Excerpts from Who The Hell Was 
San Juan by Doug Cardle 
 

So Just Who Was San Juan? 
He was the Viceroy of New Spain. 
He was the eponym for at least 
seven place names in the San Juan 
Islands, four of  which still remain 
on our charts. 
 

He was Don Juan Vincente de 
Guemes Pacheco de Padilla 
Horcasitees y Aguayo, Conde 
Revilla de Gigedo. He was not, as 
far as the records show, any kind of 
saint. 
 

Revilla Gigedo, as he was known for 
short, took over the job as viceroy in 
1789. At this time the Spanish 
claims in North America had 
reached their widest extent. He did 
not see the far Pacific Northwest as 
being worth what it would cost to 
hold so he resisted the build up of 
the army planned by his 
predecessor. This did not bring him 
favor from the head man in Madrid. 
 

Most of Gigedos works as viceroy 
should have brought him more 
favor than it did. As a great 
reformer he is ranked among the 
top 20 or so of the leaders in 
Mexican history. He did much to 
clean up the bribery and corruption 
in the government service as well as 
seeing to the physical cleaning up of 
the capital city. 
 

Despite his good works and 
popularity with the populous, 
Gigedo lasted only five years in 
office before losing his job. The 
rulers in Spain didn’t think that 
Gigedos reformations were all that 
necessary and handed him his 
walking papers as soon as they 
could. 
 

All in all, the Conde Revilla de 
Gigedo was a worthy eponym for  
our island group and deserves to be 
more widely known than he is. 
 

Submitted by Dick Johnson 

Rosters Out, but Some Errors In!     
  

The Roster Committee reports a few errors crept into the recent 
publication of the 2004 Roster/Yearbook that was mailed to all Club 
members.  Obviously, the table of contents, page 2: all reference to 
"2001-2" should be "2002-3", and all "2002-2003" should be "2003-4".  
  

In the Member and BYC Boats sections, correct Wayne Austin's boat, 
Lulu, to "Power".  Tom and Dawn Baker's phone number is 206-949-
0349, delete the old numbers, and Dawn's birth is not 5/23, but 3/23.   
Finally, when Past Commodore Max King moved back to Bellingham, he 
got a Bellingham phone number: 360-676-8846.  Delete the others! 
  

Be sure to send in any other corrections!  

Captain Homie   
Just when I thought I had finally arraigned a reciprocal with every 
Yacht Club or Boating Club that was worth having one with, a new one 
pops up. Some times there so new they don't have a reciprocal set up. 
But they're excited about having reciprocals. So the Club in waiting is 
the Emerald/Rose Yacht Club. This is a Club of mostly African/American 
Boaters. The Seattle (Emerald) and a group of Boaters from Portland 
(Rose) formed this Yacht Club. I'm suggesting that they have their 
reciprocal at Coupeville.  
  

Coupeville is a great place to duck in out of a big southerly blow, and 2 
places uptown for Steamed Mussels. Toby’s is the one I've been to, but 
the one on the corner closer to the dock is also supposed to be quite good.  
  

Here's a quick list of some of Homies' other favorite places for Steamed 
Mussels. The Jolly Roger Restaurant at Secret Cove (B.C.). They are 
huge, with a distinct style. The best meal I ever had was at the Jolly 
Roger. Be sure to put your Boat Card underneath our Burgee too when 
you're here. We were the first burgee. Toby's (Coupeville). Just order the 
small one. The large or double is only for the real hungry. This is 
probably their signature dish. It 's the only reason I go there. Ivar's on 
the Seattle Waterfront has a unique recipe.  
  

Let me tell about Ivar's. Monday thru Friday 3:00pm-7:00pm they have 
Steamed Mussels, plus some other great stuff on the Hors d’voures list 
for unbelievably low prices. This is the best food value anywhere. I said 
the best! 
  

The J&J Seafood House in Pouslbo is also quite good. I love finding great 
food as I travel. I'm a great eater (Patty told me so).  
  

I was in LaConner Feb 24th when the big winds blew. With the current 
going one way and wind going the other, they had 2 to 3 foot waves in the 
Slough. I was in the perfect spot, and got there when the water was 
slack. Anybody interested in knowing how to figure that one out, just 
send me an email and I'll be glad to Fax you the info. It's a pretty cool 
formula. (When at a rendezvous with the BYC, just ask if anybody has 
ever had trouble getting into the dock at LaConner, let alone the 
reciprocal dock for the Swinomish YC. Then sit back and listen to 
Boating Horror Stories. Be sure to fix yourself something to drink before 
you ask the question, cause you don't want to miss any of these stories. 
You could even have a prize for the the best one. I'll do it at the Past 
Commodores Cruise if I an make it.) 

 (Continued on page 7) 
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BELLINGHAM YACHT SALES & 
CHARTERS have been caring for 
powerboaters’ buying, selling, and 
chartering needs for nearly 30 years!  As 
dealers for the magnificent Sabreline 
and Albin boats, Dean, Nick and their 
associates can offer you a fine new boat to 
meet nearly any need, and as brokers, 
they have access through their contacts to 
thousands of boats offered by the world’s 
brokers.  You’ll see many of their 
offerings at their exclusive dock at 1801 
Roeder Avenue #174, or you can call 
them at 671-0990.  Or check their Web 
site, www.bellinghamyachts.com. 

TOP TO BOTTOM INC. : The most 
qualified in the harbor at what they do!  
The crew of hard-working divers, detail-
ers, and other pros reporting to BYC 
Member Roger Schjelderup will buff, 
wax, dive, bottom paint, varnish, scrub, 
paint, and make repairs to your cherished 
boat, and, Heaven forbid, even salvage it 
if it sinks, or tow it when needed. Top to 
Bottom gets it done right, year after year, 
and they do it honestly and completely, 
and stand behind each and every job.  
Call Roger at Top to Bottom, 671-7022; 
they’re in the Harbor Mall. 

Plans for Cruise to “Royal Vic” 
Announced 
  

Quinn and Roberta Selsor , “Cruisemasters” for the third year in a 
row, have revealed plans for BYC’s annual ‘Reciprocal’ cruise to the 
Royal Victoria Yacht Club.  July 1 is “Canada Day”, a National 
Holiday essentially equal to our Independence Day on July 4.  Many 
of our Canadian boating friends take this opportunity to cruise 
elsewhere (maybe the USA?)  and therefore  BYC members have the 
opportunity to use the vacated slips at the RVYC facility on Cadboro 
Bay. 
 

Plan now to join in the fun filled weekend.  Most cruisers will arrive 
Thursday, July 1 or by Friday night July 2 at the latest if a work 
schedule restricts an earlier departure.  As in other years the group 
will go downtown Victoria by bus on Saturday morning for lunch at 
the Empress Hotel followed by shopping on Government Street 
and/or a movie at the I-Max theatre.  The Royal B.C. Museum is also 
adjacent and if you haven’t been there, you are missing a real treat. 
We have arranged to again have a catered dinner at the RVYC 
Clubhouse which will be on Friday evening. 
 

Roberta has stated the theme for the “docktail party” will be a 
“Bundles” party.  Everyone is to bring a costume (for a person of 
their same sex) packed in a bundle or bag.  Be creative but try not to 
be size restrictive.  How about a Bat Man, Captain Kidd or Nemo, or 
even a mask and clothing representative of a politician or a 
celebrity?  However, Roberta warns, “you might draw your own 
costume” as all will be re-packed in identical bundles. 
 

We plan to depart on Sunday afternoon and move to Garrison Bay to 
anchor overnight and watch the Fireworks over Roche Harbor.  You 
can return at your leisure on Monday, July 5.  Watch for more 
details in next month’s Jib Sheet.  

TWIN SCREW  
POWERBOAT TRAINING  
FOR BYC MEMBERS 
  
On Saturday, May 22, beginning at 9AM (rain date Sunday May 23), 
BYC Member Joe Coons  is offering powerboat maneuvering lessons 
aboard Skylark II,  his twin screw 43' Tollycraft. We'll spend the 
morning maneuvering around the harbor including lots of docking, 
and we'll discuss and practice the "tough" situations like "how to get 
away when the wind is blowing", etc.  The training will be for 
novices, as well as those who want to get some hints, and is limited 
to no more than six members, first come, first served!  
 
Joe, who has held a master's license,  has trained over 100 folks 
charging them from $200-$600 each, but this will be free; he 
especially invites "first mates" who may want to get some learning 
from someone other than the "captains" in their lives.  You must be a 
BYC Member or Member's partner, and you must sign up in advance 
by calling Joe at 739-1528, or by email at bycjoe@comcast.net.  

Free !  I digress a bit. Swantown Marina has 
asked a bunch of folks who keep their 
Boats at the Swantown Marina to form 
the "Swantown Marina Boating Club 
on East Bay". They're still drawing up 
the By-Laws. We already have 
reciprocal with the South Sound 
Cruising Club, who have their 
reciprocal with the Swantown Marina. 
Swantown Marina is the only place 
you can do laundry south of Port 
Orchard.  
  

By the way, if anybody ever hears of a 
Club that would be beneficial for us to 
have reciprocal with, just let me know 
and I'll check ‘em out.  

Talk to you next time...  
Capt.Homie 

(Continued from page 6) 
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Phone: (360) 733-7390   Fax: (360) 733-3601 
E-Mail: bycstaff@cssnw.net      Printed in U.S.A. 

2003-2004 Officers & Trustees: 
Marlene Bolster Commodore 739-3377 
Richard Veach Vice Commodore 647-0720 
Tim Mumford Rear Commodore 354-4509 
Al Callery Fleet Captain 676-0784 
Peter Smith Secretary 671-6887 
John Gargett Immediate Past Commodore 656-5700 

Trustees who meet 3rd Thursday of each month at 6:00PM: 
John Asmundson, Don Dangelmaier, Jami Foti, Dick Grimshaw,  
Meredith Ross, Quinn Selsor, Teresa Van Haalen and Roger VanDyken 

Blue Gavel/Past Commodores Officers: 
W. S. “Bud” Peterson President 
Bob Moles Sr. Vice President 
Steve Ross Secretary 

Kelli & Dolph Conrads Jib Sheet Editors 527-2244 
kelli@colonywharf.com/dconrads@alpha.com 
Joe Coons, Quinn Selsor, Dick Johnson, Marlene Bolster,  
Jason Watson, Jamie Foti & Al CalleryContributors 

OUR JIB SHEET and ROSTER SPONSORS: PLEASE SUPPORT THEM AS THEY SUPPORT US! 

Autos: Wilson Motors Mercedes-Toyota-Daewoo   733-5590 Electric Repairs/Supplies:   

Boat Repairs: B’ham Marine Repair, 907 W. Holly  734-6326 Rasmussen Marine Electric, 708 Coho                     671-2992 

Yacht-Tec Marine Services, Russell Deptuch        380-5426 Electronics: San Juan Electronics, 730 Coho             733-6264 

Boatyards: Boatyard at Colony Wharf, 1001 C St.  715-1000 Engine Repairs: Tri County Engine, 2696 Roeder     733-8880 

Seaview North, Harbor Loop by the BYC             676-8282 Group Insurance:Earl Dangelmaier, 329 Telegraph 734-2750 

Boat Brokers & Chartering (*=Also Sailing School):  Hardware & Supplies: Hardware Sales, 2034 James  734-6140 

Bellhaven Sailing* , 714 Coho Way                        733-6636 Lettering: Special-T Signs, 2206 Pacific St.                 734-7617 

Bellingham Yacht Sales, 1801 Roeder #174           671-0990 Marine Supplies:  LFS Inc.,  851 Coho Way                734-3336 

Grand Yachts Northwest, by Gate 3, Hbr. Loop   676-1248 Outboard Motors, Stern Drives & Repairs   

Performance Sailing, Gate 12, Bellwether Way    676-1340 West Coast Marine Services, 1200 “C” St.              676-8020 

San Juan Sailing/Yachting*, by Gate 3                  671-4300                               Real Estate:  

Canvas & Upholstery:  Phil Dyer & Assoc. , 1001 Larrabee Ave.  #101  739-9900 

Seawind Canvas, 27 Harbor Mall                         650-0810 Dawn Durand, Windermere, 4164 Meridian           739-3380 

Squalicum Marine, 712 Coho Way                         733-4353 Chuck McCord, Re/Max, 913 Lakeway Drive 647-1313 

Dentistry: Dr. Bob Knudson, 1415 Commercial       671-4480 Sails: Staaf Sails, 801 Harris Ave. 734-8559 

Detailing,Diving:  T o p-to -Bottom Inc., 16 Hbr Mall      671-7022 Surveys:  Matt Harris, Marine Consultants Inc.         647-6966 

  Mike McGlenn, Michael K. McGlenn Inc.               966-4900 

Padden Creek Marine, Fairhaven 733-6248 Fiberglass Repairs: Charlie’s Fiberglass Repair  303-6597 

Catering: Emerald Bay Events,  W. Holly  734-7832 Gary Baker, Coldwell Banker, 3610 Meridian St. 441-5683 


